TED STEVENS, ALASKA SUSAN M. GOLLINS, MAINE GEORGE V. VOINOVICH, OHIO PETE V. DOMENICI, NEW MEXICO THAD GOCHRAN, MISSISSIPPI JUDD GREGG, NEW HAMPSHIRE ROBERT F. BENNETT, UTAH

JOSEPH I, LIEBERMAN, CONNECTICUT CARL LEVIN, MICHGAN DANIEL K. AKAKA, HAWAII RICHARD J. DURBIN, ILLINOIS ROBERT G. TORRICCLLI, NEW JERSEY MAX CLELAND, GEORGIA THOMAS R. CARPER, DELAWARE

HANNAH S. SISTARE, STAFF DIRECTOR AND COUNSEL JOYCE A. RECHTSCHAFFEN, DEMOCRATIC STAFF DIRECTOR AND COUNSEL

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS WASHINGTON, DC 20510–6250

April 16, 2001

The Honorable Martha B. Gould Chairperson U. S. National Commission on Libraries and Information Science 1110 Vermont Avenue, NW, Suite 820 Washington, D.C. 20005-3552

Dear Ms. Gould.

I enjoyed meeting you and Bob Willard on February 15th to receive a copy of the Commission's report, "A Comprehensive Assessment of Public Information Dissemination." I am pleased that you were able to incorporate my request for advice on the Paperwork Reduction Act reauthorization with Senator McCain's request for ways to improve dissemination of government information.

I have just received a copy of the Commission's newest volume, containing the legislative and regulatory proposals. I look forward to reviewing these proposals, particularly the suggested amendments to the Paperwork Reduction Act as part of the Committee's review of the Act.

I want to thank the Commissioners, staff and the many volunteers who contributed their time and effort to this thorough study. The public information resources management issues it addresses are fundamental and far-reaching, and they deserve careful study.

I have learned that the President has proposed no funding for NCLIS beginning in FY 2002. The Commission's expert views on matters of public information policy are very useful to the Congress, and I am supportive of the Commission.

Sincerely yours,

Joseph Lieberman